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This week we are celebrating National Volunteer Week. We would like to thank 
our parents and community members who give their time willingly to help 
support the students of Scone Public School. The work of our volunteers is 
especially evident throughout the year whether it be supporting our P&C by 
giving time to help with fundraising, helping in the canteen, classroom helpers 
or driving students to school events. Your time and dedication is greatly 
appreciated by everyone at Scone Public School. 

Last week our Year 6 students, teachers and accompanying parents had a 
wonderful adventure to our Nation’s Capital, Canberra. The students were able 
to enjoy and experience many places that they had been learning about in 
class. The student highlights were Questacon, Parliament House, The War 
Memorial and the Australian Institute of Sport. 

There has been a spike of positive COVID 19 cases across the school. The 
Department of Education’s COVID Response Team is currently monitoring our 
situation. They have recommended that all Year 6 students and staff wear 
surgical masks in classrooms as well as in the playground. Please continue to 
monitor your child for any cold like symptoms and follow the recommended 
Department of Health guidelines by keeping them at home and administering a 
Rapid Antigen Test (RAT) when required. If your child does test positive or is a 
close contact, please inform the school as well as registering positive RAT 
results with Service NSW. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

SCHOOL PHOTOS HAVE BEEN RESCHEDULED TO TUESDAY 24 MAY  

Students are requested to wear the winter school uniform for this.  If you 
require assistance with any item of the school’s uniform our Uniform Shop 
is now open Monday to Friday, 8.30am to 11.30am. You can also contact 
the school office for assistance. Please remember to bring you’re your 
photo envelopes in on the day. 

                                    

                                     

 

 

 
 DATES FOR THE CALENDER 
Excursion 
May 20: Walk to School Day 
May 24: School Photos 
June 3: Athletics Carnival 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
CANTEEN ROSTER 

TERM 2 
     

Week 4 
     16 May Racheal J 
     17 May Racheal J 
     18 May Racheal J 
     19 May Coleen B 
     20 May Kara M Heather P    
       

Week 5 
     23 May Rachael J 
     24 May Rachael J 
     25 May Rachael J 
     26 May Rachael J 
     27 May Amanda G Lisa M 
 
      

 
 

PRINCPAL’S MESSAGE  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Deborah Fisher  
Principal 
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POETRY CERTIFICATES PRESENTED AT ASSEMBLIES THIS WEEK 

Poetry certificates from our Grand Final, held last term, will be presented this week at our assemblies. All 
interested parties are most welcome to attend to celebrate our students’ wonderful efforts. Infants Assembly 
begins at 1pm and Primary at 9:30am, Friday 20 May. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

MULTICULTURAL PERSPECTIVE PUBLIC SPEAKING COMPETITION 

Scone Public School will be participating in the Multicultural Perspectives Public Speaking Competition this year. 
We will be selecting two students to compete in the Years 3 & 4 section and two students to compete in the Years 
5 & 6 section. The students will be expected to give two speeches – a prepared speech and an impromptu speech. 
All speakers must choose a topic for their prepared speech from the supplied list of themes, which they can obtain 
from myself. I also have available an information page that outlines rules of the competition as well as tips for 
improving your public speaking. 

The Scone Public School John Townsend Public Speaking Competition will also occur at this time, so students 
will be able to use the same speech for both competitions. 

Students who are interested in participating in this competition will need to have their speeches ready for Mrs 
Borg to hear on Tuesday 31 May (Week 6 Term 2). 

For the Multicultural Perspectives Competition, the Year 3 & 4 students have a time limit of three minutes for their 
Prepared Speech and one minute for their Impromptu Speech. The Year 5 & 6 students are allowed four minutes 
for their Prepared Speech and two minutes for their Impromptu Speech. 

Best wishes to all interested students. 

Nicole Borg 

Coodrinator 
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A FRIENDLEY REMINDER FOR STUDENTS 
  
After children disembark from the bus please do not cross directly in front or behind buses for your child’s safety 
and the safety of the other drivers. 
 
Also, students that are waiting for the bus particularly at interchanges and schools please do not stand near the 
gutter when the buses are pulling in. 
   

 

 
JACK JOHNSON MEMORIAL DAY 
 
Kindergarten students and 2M spent the morning at the Jack Johnson Memorial Day at White Park. We had 
the opportunity to milk a cow, see a sheep being shorn and met a longhorn steer called Cowboy. We sat 
inside a police car and the Constable also measured how fast we could run using his radar. The dogs jumped 
very high and were clever with their sheep work. We saw a horse getting new shoes and the damper smelt 
yummy. 
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YEAR 6 CANBERRA EXCURSION 

Year 6 spent an action-packed four days in Canberra last week, taking part in a wide range of engaging learning 
activities. Of particular note was their visit to Australian Parliament House, where they sat in both the House of 
Representatives and the Senate to learn about the passing of new laws and viewed portraits of past Prime 
Ministers. A step back in time in the Museum of Australian Democracy at Old Parliament House showed our 
students the progression from the initial days of Federation to our modern-day parliamentary system and values.  

We also visited the Royal Australian Mint, seeing coins being minted for our neighbours in the Pacific Island 
region, and the CSIRO Discovery Centre, where we were amazed to discover how many scientific developments 
have happened right here in Australia. Government House, the residence of our Governor General, was a real 
eye-opener for our small-town kids. We had a wonderful evening at Questacon and burned off more energy the 
next day at the Australian Institute of Sport’s Sportex facility.  

All students were thoroughly impressed by a drive past The Lodge, and a tour of the Embassy and High 
Commission district – so many impressive buildings! After hearing about the planning and building of Canberra, 
a view of the entire city from Mt Ainslie allowed students to see from a height the many culturally significant 
buildings and sites in the National Triangle. At the bottom of Mt Ainslie is the War Memorial – our students were 
very respectful while hearing the many stories of war and viewing the artefacts on display. 

And of course the excursion would not be complete without a show of many talents at our in-house Talent Quest, 
judged by a panel of parents. The Canberra excursion is not only a wonderful learning experience, but an 
important time for the students to get to know each other better outside of school.  

As usual, we were so impressed with the wonderful manners and avid interest from our students.  All of our venues 
commented on the wonderful behaviours on display from the Scone Public School group. 

A huge thank you must go to the seven parents who accompanied us on the excursion – extra adults are such a 
help on this busy excursion. We were so very grateful for their support and care of all of the students.  We also 
acknowledge the Parliament and Civics Education Rebate (PACER) of $45 per student that is contributed by the 
Australian Government to reduce the cost of this incredibly valuable excursion. 
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COMMUNITY NEWS 
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